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GS/GSX/GSX-R No. 252 October 1, 2020

Service
Motorcycle/ATV Division

Safety Recall Campaign
GSX250RL8 Headlamp

Affected Models: 			   Certain 2018 GSX250RL8 Motorcycles

Affected Departments: 		  Management, Service, Warranty, Parts

This notice is sent to you in accordance with the requirements of the National Traffic and Motor Vehicle Safety Act.

Suzuki Motor Corporation has decided that a defect which relates to motor vehicle safety exists in certain 2018 
model-year GSX250R motorcycles.

What is the problem?

Suzuki Motor Corporation is initiating a safety recall campaign of certain 2018 GSX250R motorcycles. The filament 
of the headlamp bulb may fail prematurely, resulting in the headlamp going out during operation, increasing the risk 
of a crash.

Affected Models	 Year		  VIN Range                                                        

GSX250RL8		  2018		  LC6DN11A4J1100044 - LC6DN11A6J1102345

What is Suzuki doing to solve the problem?

Suzuki is analyzing this issue and is working to develop a repair procedure and the necessary repair parts. As 
soon as the procedure for inspection, repair and parts ordering becomes available, we will post this information 
in a Technical Service bulletin on Suzuki Connect. Suzuki will notify customers of affected motorcycles of this 
recall campaign on October 9, 2020. 

In the meantime, if a customer brings a 2018 GSX250R to your dealership with a non-operational headlamp, 
please inspect the motorcycle’s headlamp and replace the headlamp bulb if necessary, then submit a standard 
warranty request for the repair, regardless of the current warranty status of the unit. 


